Dukes County Emergency Management Meeting

August 1, 2006

7:10p.m.

Dukes County Building

Present:
Charles Cotnoir, Daniel Bryant, Spencer Booker, Peter Martel, Bill Smith, Richard Townes, Christopher Cini, Peter Shemeth, Bill Little, Deborah Medders, and Deborah Cini, scribe. 

Minutes:

The Minutes of June 13, 2006 were approved with one amendment. 

Releasing of Audio Tapes:

Shirley Fauteux, Health Agent for Oak Bluffs, has requested copies of the audio tapes of the previous meeting. The association discussed if they were bound by the freedom of information act. After much discussion all Emergency Managers agreed the association was not bound by the freedom of information act. Mr. Cini questioned if this association and meeting falls under the open meeting law? Mr. Martel responded stating this is an informational sharing forum not a legitimate meeting. Mr. Martel motioned to discontinue the audio recording of this meeting.  Motion carried with Mr. Cini and Mr. Booker abstaining. The audio recording of this meeting was discontinued. 

Mr. Booker stated he would like to revisit the topic of discontinuing the audio recordings. Mr. Martel stated Robert’s Rules apply to the vote. 

Mr. Cini motioned to clarify that earlier vote stating that audio recordings were not allowed during the meeting however, written minutes were allowed.  Mr. Bryant seconded the motion. Motion approved by all. 

Mr. Cotnoir asked direction of the Emergency Managers as to how the association is to handle the request from Ms. Fauteux. The association discussed they do not wish to release audio recordings of the meeting however they have no issue with the release of written minutes. Mr. Martel motioned not to release the tapes. Mr. Townes seconded the motion.  Motion carried with Mr. Cini and Mr. Cotnoir abstaining. 

Pandemic Preparedness:

Aquinnah:
No change in status as of the last meeting.

Chilmark:
No change in status as of the last meeting.

Edgartown:
No change in status as of the last meeting.

Dukes County:
County is currently working on the COOP.

Oak Bluffs:
The plan is completed in a draft form. 

Tisbury:
Meetings with Fire, Police, and EMS are in process.

West Tisbury:
The EMS section of the plan is mostly complete.

Red Cross: 
No change in status as of the last meeting.

Mr. Martel also stated he with be passing out the pandemic flyer to the general public as of last week. There will also be a Mass. Maritime meeting hosted by MEMA and FEMA soon.  Oak Bluffs EM has also requested a new generator for the Hospital, working on getting testing sticks for power lines, and propositioning electrical and tree cutting crews in preparation for any inclement weather. Mr. Martel also mentioned there is an airport hanger available for purchase. The Emergency Managers may consider looking at this as a storage facility. Mr. Martel also stated he has sent a letter to MEMA addressing OB concerns such as feeding people en mass. Mr. Martel stated he also spoke to the ice arena and the undertakers about dealing with the deceased. Mr. Martel stated the idea of mass graves is a realistic possibility. 

Storage Issues:

Mr. Cini stated there is a space needs committee that was created in West Tisbury to address the storage and office issues. 

Mr. Martel stated there are storage containers available for purchase through Packer.  

The Red Cross stated the cots and other supplies would be arriving in about two weeks.  Mr. Martel asked the other towns if they had funds available to purchase the containers. The other EMT’s stated there are little if no funds available for purchasing a container. 

Hurricane Preparedness:

Mr. Cini suggested holding off on pandemic preparedness in lieu of preparing for the hurricane season. Mr. Townes stated that during Beryl’s approach to the area the Tisbury shelter was opened. Mr. Townes stated he notified Mr. Pratt of Tisbury EMS. Mr. Cini stated that Mr. Pratt never notified the EMS staff. 

Mr. Martel stated the he has 20 EMT’s that would be available for use in hospital if needed and recommends that we have all of the towns make the same commitment. 

The Red Cross stated they are making preparations for the season and when needed, they will be available. 

Next Meeting Date:

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday September 12, 2006. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:16p.m. 

These minutes respectfully submitted by Deborah Cini EMT-P and scribe. 

